HANSELL CONSOLIDATED SCHOOL

HANSELL, IOWA

August 24, 1944

Dr. Forrest C. Allen Varsity Coach University of Kansas Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

Thank you for your letter concerning the book "Better Basketball".

I believe that the autograph you suggested Mamely "remembering the pleasantries of the Iowa High School Athletit Association Coaching School at Boone, Iowa on August 15-19, 1944" would be fine. If you would rather suggest something other than this write it in it will be 0, K. with me.

Again I wish to say that I enjoyed the school and your contributions to it very much. Am looking forward to another year and hope to see you back again. I should add though that I will not buy another book no matter how hard you try to sell it unless of course it is a revised edition and you put in a plug at the right time etc. It was fun anyway.

With best wishes for a successful year, I remain

Sincerely yours

H. O. Miller